HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                                               Shine Brighter Here 

Public Hearing of the Hendrum EDA

Tuesday, July 30, 2013
Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Alm called the Special Meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:00 P.M.  Board members present: M. Alm, P. Baukol, M. Smart, and S. Tommerdahl.  Also Present: N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; C. Johannson, Mayor; Terry Torgerson, Bob & Gloria Nelson, residents.  Absent: P. Dukleth, A. Nelson and M. Person. 

The purpose of the Special Meeting was to hear concerns from the public regarding Simplot placing two liquid fertilizer containers on the property that formerly housed the anhydrous tanks.  M. Smart explained that the fertilizer is harmless and odorless.  Discussion took place on concerns in regards to odor, how the landscaping and physical appearance would be.  M. Smart further explained that inspections would be done annually by Simplot as well as by the State of Minnesota to ensure that the tanks were up to code.
Motion:  S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by P. Baukol to recommend to the City Council to approve the permit for Simplot to build two liquid fertilizer storage containers on the property that formerly housed the anhydrous tanks.



Ayes: M. Alm, P. Baukol, and S. Tommerdahl. 




Nays:   None.

Abstain:  M. Smart.

Absent:  P. Dukleth, and A. Nelson.

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:20 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

August 19, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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